New poll shows overwhelming support for new crematorium at Lambley
An opinion poll of Gedling borough residents has found that more than 3 out of 4 would support the building of a new crematorium at the Catfoot Lane site. The SRU poll – commissioned by the developer of the site Westerleigh group - found that 78 per cent of adult residents would support the new crematorium, with only 14 per cent against and 8 per cent having no opinion. 
The poll also found:

· Seven in ten residents believe they should not have to travel for more than 30 minutes to visit their nearest crematoria, which are at Bramcote to the west and Wilford Hill to the south of Nottingham

· On a scale of one to ten where one is the worst and ten is the best, the facilities at Bramcote got a 7.8 rating compared to Wilford Hill with a 7.0 rating.
· 68 per cent of respondents believe that people should not have to wait any longer than a week for a funeral or cremation to take place following the death of a loved one.

Commenting on these findings, Richard Evans, Managing Director of the Westerleigh Group, the company looking to develop the new crematorium, stated:

“This poll clearly demonstrates the strong support in Gedling borough as a whole for a new crematorium at the Catfoot Lane site. It fits with what local people were telling me at our drop-in consultation event that they currently have to travel too far to existing crematoria in Nottingham and that they would like to see a new, high quality crematorium to serve people in the Gedling area. 
“People do not like having to wait an unreasonable amount of time for funerals and cremations of loved ones. A new crematorium at Catfoot Lane would reduce waiting times. 
“I would urge the planning authorities to take account of the views of the vast majority of local residents in Gedling, who strongly support this development.”
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